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Monthly Meeting Minutes—October 30, 2008

www.abingtongirlscouts.s5.com
Carol called the meeting to order at 7pm, and after general intros, we opened with the pledge, and investiture for new leaders.
A copy of last month’s meeting minutes was passed around for review.  Some leaders expressed that they cannot open the emails w/ the attached minutes.  Secretary Al Vargo said that he will look into the email problem, and that the minutes are also available on the SU website.  We will pass them around at future meetings as well for those w/o email/internet.
Chris Middleton gave the Treasurer’s report—we opened w/ $142.48, made a profit of about $270 on Camporee, and after expenses have a balance of $383.28

Kelly Santarelli next gave the QSP update—everything is in and over, all went well, but the kids/leaders still are not filling in the coupon books correctly, which slows down the process.  QSP pickup will be on Nov. 14 (Fri.) at CSUMC.  The SU will also be collecting toys for EOTC’s Toyland Workshop at that time.

If you have ‘a lot’ of toys, please call Sandy to make arrangements for their pickup.

Vicky Vargo reported on Service Projects—we are looking to help out the Headstart program in S. Scranton w/ donations of new clothing to be used as X-mas presents for the children—a list of names/sizes was passed around, and troops are asked to call Vicky if they wish to help out.  The list will also be posted in the Service Projects area of the SU website shortly.  The above mentioned Toyland Workshop will be help on Dec. 9 in the Wienburg Bld. Wyoming Ave. in Scranton.  They need older girls to help out—call Sandy or Vicky to co-ordinate.

Joan Bird, Service Events, announced that the 70s dance was canceled due to low response.  The bowling party (11/8) also currently has a low response, but the RSVP date is approaching.  The raffle baskets for the dance will be used at bowing, after a motion was made and passed.  She also said that we were approached by the organizers of the Abington Ice Festival for girl scouts to dress in renosconce garb around Feb. 12.  We may even be able to set up ‘cookie booths’ if we have cookies on hand then.  Details to follow.
Sandy also said that the bus trip to NYC is now full, and a waiting list is on hand.

Al Vargo then reported about Religious Awards—these are available for all ages and faith practices.

There is a page at the SU website devoted to it, w/ related info, and links to Council’s website with their info on the subject.
Misc. Discussion followed—Steve Gember returned the $100 camp deposit to Chris.  Vicky Vargo also brought in assorted craft supplies for anyone who wanted them—she will do so again at future meetings.

Carol also asked troops and the SU to report to her about service projects so she can include them in her weekly reports to the United Way.  Several people, including Carol, mentioned that they are having trouble getting in touch with our organizer, Chris Strain, who has info on many girls looking for troops. Carol will keep trying, and get girls and troops connected.
Carol next covered Membership info.  All troops and individuals need to be registered as of Oct 1 for insurance reasons.  Training offered on Council’s website is now easier to use, and like everything else, is a work in progress.  All volunteers need to get their paperwork on file—including registration, application, agreement, and clearance.  
The general meeting ended at 8pm, and Carol then ran a training orientation (Welcoming part 2—part of Leadership Essentials) afterward for the new leaders.

Our next meeting is Tuesday, Nov. 18 (7pm @CS Elementary), and will include Cookie Training.

